February 26, 2005
To The President’s Advisory Panel on Federal Tax Reform:

I am a believer in a country based on the Constitution and the Bill of Rights. The Constitution provides a taxation system that would provide all the money needed for this great Republic to thrive, via indirect unapportioned taxes and direct apportioned taxes.

The current tax code is confusing and complex beyond recognition. Does it strike anyone as unusual that a layman should have to page through a 7000 page code book or hire someone specifically in order to understand his tax duties? 

In the mission statement of the IRS it states that they are there to help the taxpayer better understand their responsibilities. It has been my experience through personal interaction and by hearing the stories of others that this is not in fact what they are doing. They have been even known to harass people asking questions which they don’t like. I don’t want to be labeled a “tax protester” if I have a specific question regarding the 7000 page code that I don’t understand.

When most people I talk to receive correspondence from the Internal Revenue Service, the first thing that happens is their heart drops and they get nervous, despite having done nothing to their knowledge that is wrong; this is how most people view the IRS. This is not a good thing. 

I have never been satisfied with the question of section 861 and whether it says that income tax is only applicable for non-Citizens or not. I also don’t understand how if the Constitution says that taxes are to be collected either through direct apportionment or through indirect unapportioned means and a Supreme Court ruling said that the 16th Amendment provided “no new powers of taxation” where the income tax falls. To me it appears to be a direct, unapportioned tax. I’ve asked my accountant and he had nothing to say on these questions.

If this committee is seriously collecting data to make the best program available then I commend it. If it is putting forward a show with no reality behind it then I am disappointed. It seems the best solution is easy: follow the Constitution.
Sincerely,

j. asananda
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